

NEWTON UPON DERWENT PARISH COUNCIL

2 Sunnycroft, Newton upon Derwent YO41 4DB
Tel: 01904 607036. mail: newton.pc@outlook.com

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 26th October 2022

The Meeting commenced at 7.45 pm

- 1. Open Forum**

Request from a resident for the Councillors to consider an electronic speed sign, as there has been an increase in speeding vehicles in the village. This was discussed at length and has been discussed previously. Other residents have asked about this. The two main things to consider is the cost and where to site one, as those who requested one want it near their property so a fixed one can't cater for all. It will be put on the agenda for next month and the Councillors and the Clerk will research options.
Mrs Horsley advised about arrangements for Remembrance Sunday. The History Group will meet on weds to finalise. Cllr Burgess (as Chair) agreed to lay the wreath, on behalf of village.
- 2. Present**
 - a) Councillors Horsley, Readman, Wheeler and Burgess were present. Cllr Kay West was present for ERYC.
 - b) Mrs L Hill (Clerk) was present
 - c) One member of the public was present
- 3. Apologies for Absence** Cllr Robinson
- 4. Minutes of last meeting** The minutes of the last full meeting were approved and signed.
- 5. Declaration of interest** None
- 6. Matters arising**
 - a) PC land at the Ings Updated deed still to be produced – awaiting legal
 - b) Pot Holes The Clerk has contacted Highways to ask if they will look at doing some repair work on Carr Lane, whilst the road is closed. Awaiting reply.
 - c) Wilberfoss Quarry Grant - The Clerk advised of response from ERYC. Photos and info of which paths to be done and the size of the area requested, to assist in choosin a suitable contractor. Councillors will take some measurements.
 - d) Re-instatement of footpath
Across quarry site still no response from the Definitive Map Task Team but have confirmed that they are looking into it.
 - e) Speeding in village The Clerk has reviewed the Police Commissioner's website on use of speed guns. A summary was reported back to Councillors. Any residents can form a group, they just need support from the PC so that they are covered on the insurance. Minimum of 6 people need to do the training. Cllrs decided not to pursue this at this time.
 - f) Gardener to trim tree at the top of Jackson Lane and manage the planters around the village. The Clerk has asked for a formal arrangement to be made to attend to the planters around the village as they are presently checked by residents on an ad hoc basis. They agreed and provided a name of someone whom may be interested in doing it. Another resident has already been approached to provide quote for tree trimming.
 - g) Wreath & Crosses for Remembrance Day – The Clerk confirmed these had been ordered and due soon.
 - h) iPad SP1 defibrillator – product recall – need to give ref to manufacturers and arrange collection. Agreed to advise residents and put up a sign, once it has been collected.

7. Village upkeep:

Parking	Report has been received about a vehicle that is regularly causing issues. Details of the car have been noted and will be monitored.
Footpaths/verges	
Roads	No new comments
Litter	No new comments
Dog Fouling	No new issues reported

8. Correspondence: *all e-mailed to Councillors prior to meeting*

a) ERYC

- I. Pocklington & Barmby Moor Neighbourhood Plan consultation
- II. CCTV Funding for violence against women initiatives
- III. Proposed submission – ER Local Plan update
- IV. Rural England – Prosperity Fund
- V. Help & support for Households across E Riding
- VI. ER Young Peoples Photo Competition 2022

- VII. Annual snapshot of Rough Sleepers – 14th Nov 22
- VIII. Town & PC virtual Network Event 11th Oct
- IX. Reminder – Standards Committee meeting & hearing 18th Oct
- X. Festive Lights – permit application
- XI. Avian Flu outbreaks – what 3k and 10k zones mean
- XII. Annual report – Local Access Forum
- XIII. ER District Committee – agenda 20th Oct

b) Other

- I. Police – October Newsletter
Annual Survey Police & Crime Plan
PCSO drop in session, Ballerina House, Feoffee Common Lane
10.30 – 12 on 18th Nov & 9th Dec
- ii. ERNLLCA – Drop in Event @ Withernsea 19th Oct
Training – Civility & Respect (on-line event)
Being a Good Councillor – 22/23 Nov

All above noted

9. Finance:

- a) Bank Balances for September 2022 distributed
- b) Expenses to be paid:
Mrs L Hill – reimbursement for RBL order –Wreath & Crosses £115.00 (not paid out as RBL not yet provided a receipt, only the order with no prices on.)

10. Planning Applications:

22/03088/ Pineside Lodge, Wilberfoss – Agricultural Barn for storing machinery – no comment.

11. Time and date of next meeting – Wednesday 23rd October 2022

Meeting closed @ 9.05 pm